Academic Assessment Committee 
Minutes

Oct. 9, 2009

Action items for committee member follow-up are highlighted in yellow.
Attending:

Bob Newby

Carol Thompson 
David Crockett 

Denise Martinez 

Jason LaTouche 

Karol Blaylock 

Melissa Becker 

Teresa Davidian 
Rick Simmons
Gay Wakefield 

1. Reorganization 

Central Texas faculty is joining AAC meeting via video-conference during the transition period to CT’s full independence.
The new University Effectiveness Evaluation Committee will focus on non-academic effectiveness; Jane Dennis, Denise Martinez, and Gay Wakefield now sit on both AAC and the new committee. 
2. Update RE 2008-09 SLO Compliance Report (distributed with e-mail reminder for this meeting)
Gay Wakefield reported that:

Karen Murray shared the report with the deans in July and charged them with continual progress in each college.


Last week Gay Wakefield gave Gary Peer an assessment briefing bringing him up to date with our activities over the past two years.  Peer pledged his ongoing support for academic assessment and asked for our input RE how he best can help.  Wakefield requested that he make academic assessment a regular agenda item with the Deans Council and that he especially work with deans of colleges housing programs that still are struggling with assessment.
In response to Wakefield’s asking the ACC for additional ideas in ways Peer’s office could be helpful, the following suggestions were made:

Bring in nationally respected learning-centered speaker (maybe for luncheon at January’s annual campus leadership retreat, for the ESP conference or the ETC conference) and compel faculty attendance; need Peer’s speaker introduction to reinforce Tarleton’s firm commitment to sustainable assessment and continual improvement of student learning.  Specifically, it is recommended that Tarleton bring in either Mark Taylor to repeat the plenary presentation he gave at the summer SACS conference, titled “Teaching Today’s Learners,” or Saundra McGuire (also from the summer 2009 SACS program) for her presentation titled “Teaching Students How to Learn).  Wakefield is following up with Ann Calahan, who also is championing bringing Taylor to campus.
3. Mary Allen Workshop 
Gay Wakefield reported that sign-up for the day was good and that even more attended the morning sessions than had signed up.  Attendee response to Mary Allen was enthusiastically positive and Wakefield received several post-workshop requests for electronic copies of Allen’s workshop materials and rubrics.
4. 10th Annual Texas A&M Assessment Conference 
Dates for this year’s conference are February 21-23 and conference registration opened this week.  Since registration and the conference hotel both fill up rapidly, Karen Murray has asked Chelsea Shipman to organize AAC members’ travel right away (paid by Tarleton); Wakefield requested that committee members respond promptly to Shipman’s communications regarding this trip.
Wakefield again drew committee members’ attention to the conference’s call for proposals, which closes on Friday:
CALL FOR PROPOSALS
PROPOSALS DUE BY
OCTOBER 16, 2009
The Texas A&M University Assessment Conference Committee is pleased to invite well-developed proposals that illustrate good practices in assessment and use the results in meaningful ways to improve higher education.

All proposals should be submitted via the Conference website: 

http://assessment.tamu.edu/conference
The program will be organized around the following tracks:


Assessing Academic Programs & Projects


Assessing Student Learning at the Course Level


Strategic Planning and Assessment in Accreditation


Assessing General Education


Special Interest Topics

o   Assessing Student Affairs and Student Development

o   Assessing Distance Learning

o   Assessing Advising and Academic Services

o   Technology in Assessment 

For more conference details, visit http://assessment.tamu.edu/conference.
5. Fall schedule 

The annual assessment timeline was reviewed, including revisions to the fall timeline due to annual reports being completed in the summer this year (rather than the fall).
The one deadline remaining for fall is November 15:
AAC— Finalize entry of COURSE MAP reviews in WEAVE-online DOCUMENT REPOSITORIES (DUE 11/15/09)
NOTES:  
AAC department-head and faculty representatives to each academic college are splitting this task as they deem appropriate, but without either representative reviewing his/her own program(s).

 
AAC decided these reviews should be entered into WEAVEonline under the file name CourseMapReviewFall09.)
Programs— Finalize entry of SLO sustainability matrices in WEAVEonline DOCUMENT REPOSITORIES (DUE 11/15/09)
The AAC reviewed the sustainability matrix example shared by Wakefield and discussed the facts that sustainability matrices need to show that 1) at least one SLO is assessed each year and 2) each SLO is assessed no less than once every five years over the coming decade.
The committee requested a matrix template and a course-map review rubric; Wakefield created both, along with a sample entered onto the new template, and attached the files with the e-mail that distributed these minutes.
6. Dept. head rep’s—Please update your college dean and all dept. heads on action items ASAP.

7. Next meetings( 
Friday, 10/30 at Noon
Friday, 11/20 at Noon
